## **Department of City Development**

Brian F. O'Connell, AICP **Director of City Development** 

Joseph G. Heck, AICP Assistant Director of City Development



Room 306 - City Hall 730 Washington Avenue Racine, Wisconsin 53403 262-636-9151

Fax: 262-636-9329

May 13, 2009

Mayor John Dickert Members of the Common Council c/o Janice Johnson-Martin, City Clerk

> Subject: Request for authorization to use HOME funds for a home improvement matching grant program.

Dear Mayor Dickert and Honorable Aldermen:

The city has a large balance of uncommitted HOME Investment Partnership funds. I am proposing that some of these funds be used by providing matching grants in tandem with the city's home improvement loans for a limited time.

Please refer this item to the Community Development Committee for its review and recommendation.

Sincerely,

Brian F. O'Connell

Director of City Development

C:

Joe Heck Dora Garcia

File